
Year 4



Year Group 
Newsletters 
have been 

sent. 

Whole school 
information on 

the front.



Some Year group 
specific 

information on 
the back. 

This is what we 
will focus on 

more during this 
meeting. 



Year 4 Class 
Teachers

4T Mr Thomson 4D Ms Din

Support Teacher
Ms Davies

French Teacher
Mrs Hepworth

Support Teacher
Ms Ali



Year 4 
Support 
Staff

Ms. Begum Ms. Williams

Ms. Rahela Ms. KhatunMs Stephanou



Safeguarding
At Old Palace, we place a great importance on the welfare and 

safety of our pupils. Our Designated Safeguarding Lead is Ms. 

Millward. The deputy safeguarding lead is Ms. Kurup. Schools 

have a legal duty to safeguard and protect children. Staff have a 

duty of care so if they have any concerns they are required to 

report this to Ms Millward as part of their legal duties. Ms 

Millward also works closely with Shelly- the Parent Support Worker 

and other external agencies in supporting families where needed. 

As a school we are fortunate to have a School Social Worker-

Shahnaz Choudhury- who is onsite every Wednesday morning.  

She supports with ‘Early Help’ interventions that a family/ child 

may need. It is voluntary and she will be doing a coffee morning 

soon to introduce herself. 

Ms Kurup

Ms Millward



Drop off’s
Pick up

Drop off 
School gates will open at 8:50am and will close at 9:02am, 
anyone arriving after 9:02 will be marked as late. 
We ask parents drop their children at the gates in the morning 
and then kindly move along to allow other parents to drop off. If 
you have an appointment or need to speak to an admin staff 
please make your way to the school office. 

Home time (Pick up)
Gates will open at 3:20 for collection.
Children in year 4 will be collected from the porch area, the end 
nearest to the main gate. 

Bags and School Supplies 
• Please ensure your child brings their PE kit in Every Monday, 

this will return home with them on Friday. 

• Children may bring their book bags back and forth to school 
each day.  



Attendance 

It is important that you get your child to school every day and on 

time: 



Attendance 

It is extremely important to let the school know if your 

child will be absent that day, by calling the school office 

on the first day of their absence- stating the name, class 

and reason why.  

If we don’t hear from you: 

First day calling – the school will attempt to contact parents by 

telephone on the first day of absence 

Home Visits – if the school has been unsuccessful in contacting 

the parents by telephone, a visit to the child’s home will be 

carried out on the second day of absence. 

If there is still no contact, the school’s Attendance Welfare 

Adviser (AWA) will be notified as it will be classed as a 

safeguarding concern and a Child Missing in Education form will 

be completed. 



Attendance 

Certain illnesses

Reminder: 

vomiting/ diarrhea- can not return until 48hrs 

after the last episode. 

COVID 19- we still recommend a test.  If a child 

tests positive they are to self isolate for 5 days.  

Other members of the household do not need to 

self isolate (unless displaying symptoms). 



Attendance 

I

Leave During Term Time

Please inform the office. 

An Application for Leave during term time needs to be completed 

and handed back to the office. 

Evidence will be requested alongside your application.

The AWA will be in touch to discuss your application.

A Fixed Penalty Notice can be issued if the leave request is marked 

as unauthorised. The full cost of a penalty notice is £120 per 

parent per child, payable within 42 days.  The cost is reduced to 

£60 per parent per child if it is made within 28 days. 

The payment is sent to Tower Hamlets, not the school. 



Behaviour 

We have updated our schools behaviour policy to 
support our pupils in understanding and managing 
their feelings and behaviour. Last year we introduced 
the zones of regulation with in the classrooms and 
have built this into supporting our pupils. 



We have updated the language we use when managing behaviour to support pupils to be more 
reflective. 







Behaviour 

Parents/Carers

Work in partnership with school to ensure 

consistent messages are given about expected 

behaviours

· Support the school’s rules and policies (we 

understand that from time to time, clarification 

might be required about the application of a 

particular rule, in such an instance we 

respectfully ask that you speak to the class 

teacher or Year Group Leader, as well as your 

child.)

· Inform school about any issues at home that 

might affect a child’s learning or behaviour



Uniforms
https://oldpalaceprimary.co.uk/parents/uniforms/



Research Project

Each half term a research project will get 
sent home for your child to complete. They 
will be asked to complete the first research 
project within of the half term, then bring it 
into school to share with their class. 

Awards will be given for best overall research 
projects and best effort.



Homework

Year 4 will receive their homework via Google 
Classroom every Friday.  

Each week they are expected to complete the 
following:

- Weekly spellings                      
- Grammar
- Maths

They are expected to complete it by the following
Thursday.

Please email admin should you need any assistance 
with their login. 

Children will also receive 2 library books bi - weekly 
which they take home to read. Please ensure your 
child is reading every day. 

https://oldpalaceprimary.co.uk/our-learning/homework/



Bug Club

School Code: 3h7h







https://play.ttrockstars.com/auth/school/student/45687

https://play.ttrockstars.com/auth/school/student/45687


Please ensure your 
child practises their 
times tables daily.



Multiplication 
Timestable check

This half term year 4 will be completing their Multiplication Timestable Check. 

This is a national check completed by all pupils in June across England to test their 

times table knowledge. 

For further information please click here. 

What?

It is an on-screen check consisting of 25 times table questions. Your child will be able to answer 3 practice 

questions before taking the actual check. They will then have 6 seconds to answer each question. On average, the 

check should take no longer than 5 minutes to complete.

Why?

The purpose of the check is to determine whether your child can fluently recall their times tables up to 12, which is 

essential for future success in mathematics. It will also help your child’s school to identify if your child may need 

additional support.

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1031901/2022_Information_for_parents_Multiplication_tables_check.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1031901/2022_Information_for_parents_Multiplication_tables_check.pdf


Trips
This term the 

children will be 

visiting the Tate 

Modern to learn 

all about 

European art 

and artists. The 

cost of the trip 

is free.

This term the children will be 

visiting the to learn more 

electricity particularly in the 

home at the Science 

Museum. The cost of the trip 

is free.

Information about trip dates, 
costs and links to their topic 
will be included in the year 
group newsletter sent out at 
the beginning of each half 
term. Please be sure to read 
through the news letter and 
the teachers will be happy to 
answer any of your questions! 



Text Messages and Parent Pay

To help do our part to reduce paper waste our main form of communication for sending 
information is via text message. This can include: 
• School Newsletters
• Injuries in school 
• Over due books
• Trips
• Workshops available 
• Reminders and Updates 

Please make sure the office has your most up to date mobile numbers. Two phone numbers per 
family can receive text messages.

We are also minimizing the handling of money and so as of the 2021-2022 academic year have 
moved all school payments onto our parent pay portal. If you are having any difficulties with 
your parent pay account please contact the admin and they will be happy to assist.  



Clubs

Breakfast club
From 8:00 onwards £2 per child per day
Children will be provided with a breakfast 
and activities 

• After school clubs will begin the week beginning 12th September. 
The school will send you a text message asking you to submit your 
interest for your child to attend an after school club. Please fill in 
the google form and club spaces will be allocated. 

• The letter for clubs will be sent out next week. 

• After school clubs run until 4:30pm.

• Our school sports clubs are free. 



Online Safety!

Part of our monitoring also includes online safety. In a recent pupil survey, just over half of pupils had said they were 
being monitored when using a device at home. We would like to remind carers and parents that children should be 
monitored when using a device connected to the internet.

Children are using a variety of apps such as Discord and Tik Tok, please see https://www.net-aware.org.uk/ to find out 
more information about the age restrictions, how safe the app is and what they are mainly used for.

Should you your child need to report any inappropriate or dangerous behaviour online please ensure they take a 
screenshot and report it to either www.ceop.police.uk, a member of staff or the admin of the app.

For parents wishing to improve their privacy and parental controls on their device, please email admin and request 
support from our IT technician.

We will be re launching our Online Safety team, which will include parents from Yr groups to share their concerns about 
online and what the school and community can do to support. 
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/#guides

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/#guides


Parental 
Engagement!

This year we will be launching our Parent Council. 

Coffee morning will now be taking place on Thursday. We will hold a variety of 
different themed coffee mornings and welcome parent suggestions for coffee 
mornings they would be interested in. For example we will be running a coffee 
morning for parents voice.

Forida, one of our parent support workers is currently on Maternity leave.


